TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
October 5, 2020

The Town Council met October 5, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members: ~ Mayor Hight Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman
Glenn Littleton

Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave
the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from September 21, 2020.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from September 21,
2020 as presented. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and

Crumpton.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from September
9, 2020 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Littleton,
Benson, and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated that he had been contacted by Harold Mims family about putting a
memorial tree or bench in Richard Wood Park in memory of Harold Mims.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve to let Harold Mims family put a bench in
Richard Wood Park in memory of Harold Mims. Council Member Littleton seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Chapmen, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Department Heads
Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his August and September activity sheet. He

also states he has never done an Officer of the year award, but he thought that Patrick
Young deserved to be recognized for his outstand job.



Chief Barnett presented a certificate and a plaque for Officer of the Year to Patrick
Young. The Council thanked Patrick for the outstanding job he is doing for the Town.

Fire Chief Parker was not present.

Daniel Avery was not present.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council on October 13 at 12 noon they would
need to canvass the Run-Off Election results.

Mayor Hight also reminded the Council of the Swedish Fest this Saturday and due to the
weather, it may get postponed until the 17th October, but that will not be decided until
Thursday or Friday.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for October
5, 2020. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapman, Littleton, Crumpton and
Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Crumpton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Chapmen, Benson, Crumpton
and Littleton.

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



